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Dear Members: 
 
Our next event is at Blossom Lanes in Benton Harbor on December 14th.   We will again this year be taking donations of non-perishable food 
goods and cash for the needy.  Please bring donations the day of the tournament.  Also, the invitations for this season’s Master’s tournament 
in January were mailed the first week in December.  If you (or someone you know who is eligible) don’t receive your invitation by the 
December tournament PLEASE let me know. 
 
This month’s tournament was held at Sturgis Bowl with 85 members.  Thanks to Mike Converse and his staff for hosting us.  The prize fund 
was worth over $4,300.  Jim Mason III won his second title.  Bryan Rudnicki shot an 824 series in qualifying. 
 
Semi-Final Results:  
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Final Results: 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Items of Note: 
Bryan Rudnicki 278, 279, 824 Matt Davis converted Big 4 Split Jim Mason III 279 
Mike English 276, 279 Chris Taube 279 Jason Payne 276 
Brandon Baker 279 Don Heichel 277 Landon Wiegand 278 
Joe Hutchings 278 Dennis Weatherman 279 Eric Lankerd 274 
 

1st Jim Mason III (C)  +260 +184 -  16th Bill Reeves (B)  +118 +89 $110 
2nd Ron Jonas (A)  +164 +175 -  17th Bob Hutchings (A) +152 +87 $100 
3rd Bryan Rudnicki (C) +298 +165 -  18th Melissa Utter (E)  +175 +77 $85 
4th Brian Garland (B)  +162 +145 -  19th Don Heichel (A)  +156 +74 $70 
5th Bryan Holcomb (C) +145 +145 -  20th Tim Roeglin (E)  +143 +72 $60 
6th Deedra Johnston (D) +101 +142 -  21st  Kevin Graber (A)  +167 +58 $55 
7th Mike English (A)  +180 +142 -  22nd Landon Wiegand (B) +127 +57 $50 
8th Aaron Phillips (D)  +204 +140 -  23rd Fred Baldwin (F)  +197 +54 $50 
9th Scott McIntyre (D) +99 +137 -  24th Nate Fisher (A)  +187 +52 $50 
10th Chris Taube (C)  +205 +135 -  25th Matt Stewart (D)  +106 +42 $50 
11th Jason Payne (B)  +212 +127 -  26th David Lange (A)  +195 -2 $50 
12th Todd Brown (A)  +154 +100 -  27th Jason Utter (B)  +124 -18 $50 
13th Debi Seniff (E)  +123 +93 $145  28th Pat Graf (D)  +180 -40 $50 
14th Vic Hoctel (B)  +205 +92 $130  29th Matt Davis (D)  +143 -71 $50 
15th Brandon Baker (B) +149 +91 $120  

Opening Round: 
 Mike English 247 defeated Chris Taube 209 (204+5)   Deedra Johnston 236 (221+15) defeated Jason Payne 183 
 Rodd Brown (A) 269 defeated Bryan Holcomb 251 (248+3) Scott McIntyre 231 (222+9) defeated Aaron Phillips 212 
 Chris, Jason, Bryan and Aaron receive $160 
2nd Round: 
 Brian Garland 248 (244+4) defeated Mike English 246  Todd Brown 238 defeated Deedra Johnston 200 (189+11) 
 Scott McIntyre 239 (216+23) defeated Bryan Rudnicki 188 Mike, Deedra and Bryan receive $190 
Quarter-Finals: 
 Brian Garland 244 defeated Scott McIntyre 192 (179+13) Todd Brown 255 (248+7) defeated Ron Jonas 246 
 Scott and Ron receive $250 
Semi-Finals: 
 Todd Brown 225 (224+1) defeated Brian Garland 192  Brian receives $300 
Finals: 
 Jim Mason III 247 defeated Todd Brown 245 (236+9)  Todd receives $350 and runner-up plaque  
  Jim receives Championship plaque. $700 and a free entry 
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Re-Rates:    
Brian Garland 232 avg B to A Bryan Holcomb 213 avg C to B Steve Jacobs 197 avg B to C Andy Kiser 204 avg B to C 
Jim Mason III 226 avg C to B Scott McIntyre 206 avg D to C Jason Pease 223 avg B to A Aaron Phillips 226 avg D to C 
Tim Roeglin 206 avg E to D Bryan Rudnicki 229 avg C to B Debi Seniff 198 avg E to D Andre Simuel 188 C to D 
Chris Taube 214 avg C to B Melissa Utter 206 avg E to D Neil Vitale 210 avg A to B 
 
Upcoming Tournaments: 
Blossom Lanes, Benton Harbor, December 14th.  Bring those non-perishable food items. 
Ron VanAvermaete Master’s Invitational – January 4th, 2008 at Chippewa Bowl, South Bend.  Invitations to be mailed shortly. 
 
Signature Lanes, January 18th, Elkhart, IN. 
 
See you there,  
Chris Robben 
Secretary/Treasurer 


